
 

• Sincere thanks to Temora Antique Motor Club for its conduct of the 50th CHMC Annual Rally, and to 
the members who attended and represented their respective Clubs. 

• Congratulations to the following who received awards: 
o Best Veteran: 1912 Ford T Roadster entered by Mathew Spackman of the Veteran and 

Vintage Car Club of Australia; ACT; Canberra 
o Best Vintage:   1929 Essex Challenger Roadster entered by Andrew and Jann Gill of the 

Newcastle and District Vintage and Classic Car Club; Newcastle. 
o Best Post Vintage 1936 Packard 1402 Sedan entered by David and Margaret Hayes of 

the Hastings Auto Restorers Society: Port Macquarie. 
o Best 50’s: 1959 Studebaker Silver Hawk Coupe  entered by Tony and Lisa Wills of 

Namoi Valley Antique Vehicle Club; Narrabri. 
o Best ‘60’s 1963 Ford “Compact” Fairlane Sedan entered by Hedley and Pauline 

Nicholson of Parkes Antique Motor Club. 
o Best ‘70’s 1970 Nissan Gloria Sedan entered by Alan and Marie Cherry of Lithgow 

Vintage Motor Club. 
o Best ‘80’s 1983 Ford XE Falcon Sedan   entered by Bruce and Kathy Booby of 

Veteran and Vintage Car Club of Goulburn. 
o Most Original:  1970 Nissan Gloria Sedan entered by Alan and Marie Cherry of 

Lithgow Vintage Motor Club. 
o Best Commercial: 1954 Holden FJ Utility  entered by David and Tracey Sullivan of 

the Newcastle and District Vintage and Classic Car Club; Newcastle. 
o Best Motorcycle: 1961 BMW R60/2  entered by Alan and Christine Hillbrick Boyd of 

Southern Tablelands Heritage Auto Restorers Club; Queanbeyan. 
o Concours d’Elegance: 1969 MGB Roadster  entered by Bronwyn and Jim Merrick of Lithgow 

Vintage Motor Club. 
o Mal Mason Shield:  Bellbird Workers Club Automobile Restorers Club; Cessnock 

 

• The Council is calling for applications to host the 2022 CHMC Rally.  

• At its 2021 Annual General Meeting, President Ray Ives indicated that whilst the Annual Rally has 
most often been held at Easter, it can be held at other times of the year, should that be more 
suitable to a potential Host Club.  

• Ray also indicated that the evening functions associated with the Rally need not be “Grand” 
occasions but should best provide opportunities for rally entrants to engage socially and freely with 
each other, as has happened at Temora and other Rallies. 

• Clubs interested in hosting the 2022 Annual Rally should send a formal application to Council’s 
Secretary, outlining: 

o Time Frame 
o Limits on entries (if necessary) 
o Accommodation availability. 
o Proposed arrangements for Presentation Ceremony 
o General format and social opportunities. 
o Venue for CHMC Annual General Meeting (if Rally is proposed during first half of the year)  

 

 

THE DINKUM OIL #14 
A drop from the Council of Heritage Motor Clubs to keep you going 

For further information contact: 

Kathy Booby  (CHMC Secretary) phone 0418 235 797 

More information about this, and other items of interest, can be found on Council’s website: 

www.heritagemotoringcouncil.org.au 

http://www.heritagemotoringcouncil.org.au/

